Notes from the Health Office:
New England Weather:
Mornings at the bus stop are often cold while later it can be quite warm at recess. Dressing in layers will enable your child to be warm and comfortable with our ever changing New England weather. 

Change of clothes:

The demand for a change of clothes continues.  Please keep a large zip lock bag with a full change of clothes, sox and gloves in the bottom of your child’s backpack year round. Bathroom accidents happen, children get wet and muddy or spill. We try our best to keep extra clothes for emergencies however the demand is great and supplies are quickly depleted. Waiting for a parent to come to school from work or home with a change of clothes can seem like a very long time to a child who is in wet or cold clothing.  
Protect yourself from ticks: 
Ticks are still active. Check your body for ticks after being in brushy, wooded or grassy areas, hiking, or raking leaves. Monitor any bug bite sites for a bull’s eye like appearance or persistent flu like symptoms that are not improving. See your doctor with any questions or concerns 

. 

Flu Season 
The cold and flu season is here. The basics will help keep you healthy. Wash your hands frequently. Cover your nose and mouth when coughing and or sneezing. Getting a good night’s sleep and eating healthy foods will provide your body with the stamina it needs to get through the day and fight off viruses. If your child has a continuous cough, fever or rash, keep him/her home. Your child should be fever free for 24 hours without fever reducing medicine before returning to school. A child who is vomiting should not return until he has not vomited for 24 hours and is feeling well. 

Discuss with your physician whether it is appropriate to get a flu shot. As always seek out your physician if you are not feeling well and symptoms persist. 
Notify the school nurse if your child has a communicable disease (i.e. strep, chicken pox).
Enjoy this unusually warm weather!

